
First off we would like to thank the Commission for funds granted to us thru the 2017 grant process and 
we would like to especially thank the State Historic Preservation Office staff for their tremendous help 
with the process after receiving the grant!!  We have had a structural inspection performed by Mel 
Green and he felt that the work needed on our historic Fallon Theatre would be around $110,000 and 
with that a new roofing structure + roofing (roofing bid was $61,750) would be needed so that is our 
major need this grant cycle.  We have had on going problems with the main roof on the theater, even 
after extensive repairs and it definitely needs to be replaced.  We have also asked for grant money to 
replace our existing heating/cooling systems (bid was $268,000).  We are really excited at continuing to 
renovate & protect our ‘century old’ building! 


